

Water and Waste Department • Service des eaux et des déchets

October 13, 2015

Your File No.: 1069.10

Our File Nos.: 020-17-08-11-00

020-17-08-11-0N

Manitoba Conservation and Water Stewardship Climate Change and Environmental Protection Division Environmental Approvals Branch Suite 160 – 123 Main Street (Box 80) Winnipeg, MB R3C 1A5

Attention: Tracey Braun, M.Sc., Director

Dear Ms. Braun:

RE: Request for Alteration to Environment Act Licence No. 2716RR

This is in response to your letter dated October 1, 2015 requesting a date by which the biological nutrient removal facilities will be constructed and commissioned.

As indicated, it is anticipated that Licence compliance will be achieved with chemical addition July 31, 2018. Additional construction activities will be necessary to modify and repurpose existing plant facilities so that biological nutrient removal can be implemented. It is anticipated that this work may be completed by July 31, 2019. This schedule is aggressive. The completion date for the project and the dates for licence compliance will be reviewed and subject to change as the design progresses and the construction contract packages are implemented. Construction progress updates will continue to be provided every 6 months according to Clause 14a of the Licence.

Should you have any questions please contact Duane Griffin at 204-986-4483.

Yours truly.

Chris Carroll, P.Eng., MBA

Manager of Wastewater Services

DEG/sr

c: Geoffrey Patton, P.Eng, Water and Waste Department (email)
Duane Griffin, P.Eng, Water and Waste Department (email)
Jackie Veilleux, P.Eng, Water and Waste Department (email)
Renee Grosselle, Water and Waste Department (email)
Diane Sacher, P.Eng, Water and Waste Department (email)